EAST TYTHERLEY PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF AN ORDINARY MEETING HELD ON 23RD MARCH 2022 AT ST PETER’S CHURCH
Present: Parish Cllrs S Edwards, S Brigdale, E Foan, and Clerk to the council Sue Holder.  
 
22/023 OPEN FORUM: 
It was reported that bonfires at the Star Inn were resulting in air pollution causing distress to the neighbours; the parish council agreed to contact Environmental Health.
22/024 APOLOGIES: Accepted from Cllrs Scoones and Adams King.
22/025 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST RELATION TO AGENDA ITEMS ONLY: None
22/026 MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING TO BE APPROVED: Resolved that the minutes of the meeting held on the 25th January be confirmed as a correct record.
22/0027 MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES OF THAT MEETING: 
a) Cllr Brigdale reported that the parish council insurance policy would cover water and electricity supplies to the play area, provided the installation was carried out by a competent and certified person.
b) Cllr Brigdale reported that Footpath 14 by the Star Inn was passable with care however the fingerpost does need replacing.  Noted that the missing post was first reported on the Hampshire County Council website in 2018 (20754) and the obstruction subsequently caused by the container was reported in 2021 (32634).
22/028 COUNTY / BOROUGH COUNCILLOR REPORT: None
22/029 PLANNING 
a) New applications and decisions received: 
21/03758/LBWS The White House

Internal and external alterations to include replacement doors and windows, installation of roof lights and new heating system.

The parish council resolved to make no comment on this application.

b) Decisions received from Test Valley Borough Council:
21/03680/CLPS Aberdeen Cottage

Application for a lawful development certificate for a proposed garage conversion to home studio

Certificate issued.
c) Local Planning:

It was agreed that Cllr Foan would collate information and village data for a Neighbourhood Development Plan, before setting up a steering group to progress the plan.
22/030 PLAY AND COMMUNITY AREA / WOODLAND AREA
The new fencing at the play and community area is now complete and the parish council thanked Mr Mark Allen for generously contributing half of the cost. Signs have also been put up to ask that visitors do not feed the horses in the adjacent field. A noticeboard at the entrance to the play area was discussed which could include the history of the site, a footpath map and parish notices. 

Cllr Edwards reported that the total cost to install electricity at the play area would be £1200.00.  It was agreed that the installation should go ahead to include a wooden meter box housing adjacent to the fence line, subject to funding availability.  The cost to supply water here is pending.
New trees (Wild Service, Field Maple and Bird Cherry) were also recently planted, and an offer will be made to Mrs Beiber for one of the trees to be dedicated to the late Mr Robin Bieber of Rolle House, who previously made a donation to the tree planting. Bulb planting around the new fencing and in the wood land area was discussed.
The recent storms have caused some damage in the woodland area and a working party will be arranged to clear the fallen wood away.
22/031 QUEENS JUBILEE

The parish council resolved to spend up to £200 on a tree and plaque in honour of the Queens Platinum Jubilee.

It was reported that the fund-raising committee were planning a family event in the play area as well.

22/032 HIGHWAYS
It was reported that at the 2021 HALC AGM the following proposal was put forward by Dummer Parish Council, seconded by Twyford Parish Council:
HALC requests that HCC adopts 20mph as the default speed for residential streets in towns, villages, and rural settlements in Hampshire. HALC also calls on HCC to implement the new limit in such a way as to make it enforceable and to ask Hampshire Police to support all efforts.
A counter motion was made by Clanfield Parish Council:
Clanfield Parish Council would like to propose an amendment that instead of a blanket 20mph speed limit which would be as difficult to enforce as the current 30mph, give councils the power to implement selective 20mph areas, such as at schools and congestion areas. This tends to have more effect in focusing driver attention to areas of danger.
East Tytherley parish council are in support of the counter motion giving councils the power to implement selective 20mph areas, such as at schools and congestion areas, agreeing this will be more effective than implementing 20mph as the default speed for residential areas in rural settlements.
22/033 FOOTPAHS

Note minute 22/027(b) regarding footpath 14.

It was reported that priority rights of way issues reported on the Hampshire County Council website should be resolved using the Lengths man if possible.

22/034 LENGTHS MAN
Work assigned to the Lengths man will include: 
· Remove mud on the drive surface to the garages at Manor Road.
· Clean both sides of the plastic chevron uprights on the bend near Manor Road.
· Clean and oil the benches in the play area.

· Clear the roadside drain on the left-hand side of the entrance to the Church.
A new contract for the Lengths man for 2022/23 has been agreed.

22/035 FINANCE
Cllr Brigdale reported the current bank balance to be £2491.00.
An up-to-date financial statement is still to be provided at future meetings with fund raising to be shown separately from the main account.
22/036 MANOR ROAD AND ASTER CHARGES
Nothing to report.
22/037 DEFIBRILLATOR 
Cllr Foan will progress the installation of a new defibrillator at the entrance to Manor Farm, and Mr and Mrs Livingstone were thanked for providing both the site and funding the cost of supplying the electricity required to run the unit.
22/038 CORRESPONDENCE
All correspondence has been sent to councillors between meetings.
22/039 ANY OTHER BUSINESS 
None
22/040 DATE OF NEXT MEETING: 7th June 2022
There being no further business, the chairman closed the meeting at 8.00 pm.  
